

Department of Commerce, Community and Economic Development

DIVISION OF CORPORATIONS, BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL LICENSING Board of Dental Examiners

> PO Box 110806 Juneau, Alaska 99811-0806 Main: 907.465.22501 Fax: 907.465.2974

March 9, 2020

To Whom It May Concern,

During our last publicly hoticed Board of Dental Examiners meeting held March 3, 2020, the board discussed the committee substitute versions of HB 127 from Representative Spohnholz's office and SB 68 from Senator Giessel's office. When compared to the original versions of both bills, the substitutes appear to have favorably addressed all the concerns the board had at the time. Therefore, the DEN Board offers this letter in support of both CS SB68 and CS HB 127. We will attempt to have a member available during committee hearings for questions when able depending on scheduling.

Regards,

David Nielson, DDS

President, Alaska Board of Dental Examiners